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The Baltimore City Health Department (BCHD) is pleased to have the opportunity to respond to
Council Resolution 09-0106R. This resolution urges the City Council to review and approve the
Outer Harbor Initiative (OHI), a comprehensive redevelopment strategy aimed at redeveloping
vacant, abandoned, or speculator held housing. Executed successfully, it is expected that the OHI
will 1) generate decent and affordable mixed-income housing, 2) enable families to generate wealth
through home-ownership, 3) engage unemployed youth in workforce development, 4) increase the
City’s tax base, and 5) improve public safety in redeveloped neighborhoods.

While redevelopment proposals, like OHI, are not explicitly health-related, they have the potential to
significantly impact the health of those residing in target communities. The built environment,
which includes elements such as vacant housing, is a critical yet often overlooked determinant of
individual and community health. The presence of vacant properties in a community is associated
with a range of negative health and safety outcomes, including neighborhood violence and disorder,
sexually transmitted diseases, premature mortality, cardiovascular disease and homicide mortality,
assault-related injuries, and fire-related injuries."*

Actvities of the nature proposed by the OHI show promise of both short- and long-term salutary
changes for targeted communities. A number of City agencies have been dedicated to eliminating
the presence of vacant properties and redeveloping the properties into affordable mixed-income
housing. Continuing these ongoing efforts will help reduce social disorder and ctime, both violent
and property, as well as improve the overall health of the community. They will also have similar
impacts on health, teducing the burden of housing costs and improving opportunities for healthy
indoor living environments that are free from lead, asthma triggers, and other harmful elements.
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Furthermore, Council Bill 09-0106R presents an opportunity to explore an approach to
(re)development that conceives of health in a broader sense than is customary for such projects.
Redevelopment projects often modify elements of the built environment that are not traditionally
associated with health, such as sidewalks, street lights, crosswalks, bike lanes, trees and greenspace
etc. Other projects are sometimes carried out withour regard to proximity to grocery stores, public
transportation, or parks.

The Baltimore City Health Department fully supports efforts to encourage redevelopment in
Baltimore City. Moreover, we encourage expanding traditional understandings of what is considered
health-related policy, in hopes that initiatives such as the OHI will be designed with the health of
Baltimore residents, in it the broadest sense, in mind from the first draft. We appreciate having the
opportunity to provide comments on this resolution and look forward to continuing to work with
the City Council to keep these concerns in the forefront from the outset.

Ca: Angela Gibson



